April 1, 2025
During the 1989-1990 school year at the Marymount School in Barranquilla, Colombia, I taught my first class using my training by Mrs. Irene Hartley in the Anisa Model of Education. It was a 3rd grade class, one of four sections distinguished by colors in the names. Mine section was named 3rd Green. Twenty-eight years later, in 2018, one of these students contacted me for advice regarding her child’s education. I learned from her that the 3rd Green students were still in touch with one another and still identified themselves with this class name.
My whereabouts in Union City, California got around amongst them. A student who lived nearby in Oakland contacted me. He happened to be between jobs and had become adept in media. So, he decided to put together a project in which those 3rd Green students who wanted to would videotape a message to me regarding their memories of 3rd Green, how the experience impacted their life, and what they were doing currently. These were put together into a video which was posted on YouTube at the link below. Needless to say, I was deeply moved and filled with pride of what they had achieved thus far in their lives.
This particular class was a very special group of little people. The school year remained in my memory as being “magical” in nature. I was trying so many new approaches that none of us had ever experienced. Yet they were right there with me every step of the way, ready to do things differently, work hard, learn a great deal, and have fun along the way! I was delighted to find out that it had also been “magical” and transformative for them! Later, I was able to have dinner with a couple of “3rd Greeners” at a lovely restaurant on the San Francisco Bay—a small reunion that I had never dreamed would be possible on this earthly plane! 
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ogbl#search/in%3Asent+jcsabbag%40yahoo.com/FMfcgxmZSpCXXCcwlmvQDhsmThGQczTg?projector=1
